The National Federation of the Blind of Texas Technology Division Board Meeting Minutes for November 11, 2011

The National Federation of the Blind (NFB) of Texas Technology Division had its initial board meeting on Tuesday November 22 2011, at 8 PM, by phone. 
Attending were:

Jeanine Lineback, Louis Maher, and Thomas Stivers 

President Thomas Stivers opened the meeting at 8 PM.

Public Relations

Louis will prepare an announcement concerning the startup of the Technology division.  Louis will send it to the board for approval before circulating to the Texas members list.  Once the announcement is prepared, Jeanine will circulate it to the Austin NFB chapter, and to the NFB of Texas Facebook.  We will need a web page.  Jeanine suggested that we advertise nationwide.
Constitution

We discussed the constitution.  Thomas had modified the NFB in Computer Science constitution to fit our needs.  We decided that only five members were needed to establish a quorum for a business meeting.  Thomas will check the Texas Association of Blind Students TABS constitution for other ideas.  Thomas will distribute a draft of the constitution to the Technology division board.  Once the Technology division board agrees on the constitution, it will be sent to the NFB of Texas president for approval by the NFB of Texas board.

Checking Account

We discussed having a chapter checking account.  We will have to be careful about monthly checking account service fees.  One proposal was to have the division account with PayPal.  We want to have an account in place by the next NFB of Texas annual meeting.  We would like members to pay dues through PayPal.
Training Topics

We next considered training topics.  PayPal (https://www.paypal.com), Skype (http://www.skype.com), and chat rooms (http://www.Out-of-sight.net), were discussed.  Thomas will consider the out-of-sight website, and Jeanine will look at the chat room provided by Cathy Murtha.  We would like to have one training lesson per quarter.  Thomas will consider the best ways to provide training.
We would like to have our first training lesson on Tuesday February 21 2012, at 8 PM. The lesson should be about PayPal, and it should be delivered over the computer, by using either Skype or chat room technology.   

The next Technology division meeting is scheduled on Tuesday January 17 2012 at 8 PM, using the following phone contact information: call 1-940-287-4000 (the caller is responsible for long-distance charges), and use the participant access code 358129.  

The meeting adjourned at 8:50 PM.

Questions and Corrections

If there are any questions concerning the Technology division, please contact Thomas Stivers (Thomas.stivers@gmail.com)

If there are any corrections for the minutes, please contact Louis Maher (713-444-7838, ljmaher@swbell.net)

Minutes submitted by: Louis Maher

